Magnolia Point Women's Club Minutes from the General Meeting on November 8, 2017

President Grace Barber opened the meeting at 3:34 with motion for approval of minutes from last month. Motion was made by Susan Mitchell, seconded and passed.

Grace thanked our club members by describing a "volunteer", which is what we do best.

Nancy Nettuno received Grace's "Volunteer of the Month" award for all her work in obtaining grants, being past president twice, corresponding secretary and her many other endeavors for our club.

A request was made for a Vice President. Dorothy Wood moved to accept Cheryle Newman as the new Vice President. The motion was seconded and members, overwhelmingly approved this choice.

Outreach chairman Joyce Guthie was not present, but a reminder was given for the Heart Walk on November 18 at the clubhouse. Registration begins at 8am/walk to start at 8:45.

Social Chairman Dorothy Wood spoke briefly that no social was possible in November because of the Boutique, but promised a great event at our December meeting and then, Bingo in January.

Fundraising Chair Shirley Orvosh reported profit for the Orange Park Theater of \$1573. She also thanked the many volunteers for this evening of great food, drink and costumes. No other event is planned at this time.

Boutique Chairpersons Eloise Burman and Cheryle Newman thanked all who volunteered in preparation for and on the day of the event at Sullivan Hall. They stated it was very successful and they received many compliments. They also had a big thank you to our Treasurer, Susan Mitchell, who always is there, behind the scene for whatever is needed for our events.

There was no update of luminaries.

New member Kim Belcher was introduced and guest, Nancy Skirpan was introduced by her sister, Dee Butler. Cheryle Newman brought guest, Debbie Shvetson.

Meeting was adjourned for program with Annabelle Hamecek of Annabelle's on College Drive. She spoke about her start in the business and showed us some wonderful Christmas tips and clever new items from her shop. She graciously donated our speaker gift to the K9s For Warriors.

Respectfully submitted,

Marlene Jacobs Recording Secretary